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NOTE FROM THE CHAIR

OF THE COMMITTEE ON JURIDICAL AND POLITICAL AFFAIRS

Permanent missions of the member states to the OAS

National offices of the OAS

Inter-American Commission on Human Rights

General Secretariat of the OAS 

As part of the exchange of views taking place in the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP), the Chair has been able to generate interest among delegations in a topic of special importance to the Hemisphere, but one has not been looked into carefully by the OAS, namely, human rights education.  This initiative is closely linked to our efforts to promote human rights as a preventive strategy.

In particular, at the CAJP meeting of September 9, some delegations suggested looking into the possibility of establishing contacts with the ministries of justice in the member states in order to find mechanisms for bringing the decisions of both organs (of the inter-American human rights system) to the attention of the judges in each country. The Permanent Mission of Peru announced that its delegation was interested in presenting a draft resolution to complement that proposal.

Subsequently, at its meeting of September 16, the CAJP decided to ask the Inter-American Institute of Human Rights and the Inter-American Children’s Institute for complete information on studies and programs they had conducted on human rights education as part of their working agendas. 

It bears mentioning that the Chair, in broaching this topic, is not overlooking the suggestion made by some member states to postpone its consideration until the Permanent Council receives from the General Secretariat the “basic document for preparation of an inter-American program for education in democratic values for peace and human rights, bearing in mind the recommendations of the special meeting of the Permanent Council held on April 12 and 13, 2004, on the promotion of democratic culture through education,” pursuant to the mandate contained in resolution AG/RES. 2044 (XXXIV-O/04), “Promotion and Strengthening of Democracy.”


Specifically, to follow up on a recommendation made by some delegations, the Chair would like to ask the member states and national offices to transmit, to the best of their ability, to the Office of Education, Science, and Technology of the Department for Integral Development, complete information regarding any specific measures or informal steps taken in connection with human rights education, for purposes of classification, identification of best practices, and the drafting of a report to be submitted to the CAJP. 

The Chair will continue at the same time to compile information, in particular from the Inter-American Commission on Human Rights, an organ which–as is well known–has been active in this field. 

I would also ask you to send your comments, observations, recommendations, and additional ideas to the Chair and/or the Committee secretariat by October 14, the date on which I consider that this topic will be taken up again by the CAJP. 


Sincerely yours,


Alberto Borea


Permanent Representative of Peru


Chair of the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs
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